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EUAA emphasises importance of convergence at
the Court of Justice of the European Union

Yesterday, the Executive Director of the European Union Agency for Asylum
(EUAA), Ms. Nina GREGORI was at the Court of Justice of the European Union
where, together with its President – the Honourable Mr. Koen LENAERTS – she
spoke to a High-level Roundtable attended by over 160 representatives of 25 EU+
countries, Third Countries , the European Court of Human Rights (ECtHR), the
UNHCR, the International Association of Refugee and Migration Judges (IARMJ) and
the Association of European Administrative Judges (the AEAJ).

Speaking from the European Court of Justice’s main courtroom during the
Opening Session, Ms. Gregori emphasised that driving convergence in practices
and the implementation of EU asylum legislation is the raison d’être of the
Agency. Against the background that changes to EU law on asylum are



exceptionally rare, the Executive Director discussed key pillars of the
strengthened EUAA mandate and how the Agency is now better-equipped to carry
out its mission

The EUAA Regulation is the first major change to EU law on asylum since 2013,
and provides for the appointment of the Agency’s first, independent,
Fundamental Rights Officer, and a new legal requirement for EU Member States
to take into account the EUAA Country Guidance on key Countries of Origin. This
latter development offers strong potential in driving further convergence in
asylum decision-making in Member States.

Ms. Gregori discussed how the Agency offers support to national judicial
authorities in their important work of ensuring the consistent interpretation of EU
law on international protection in appeal procedures, as well as the administrative
support provided to national Courts and Tribunals, upon their request for
assistance. Taken together, these measures aim to support national judiciaries in
ensuring that similar asylum cases receive similar outcomes, regardless of where
an application was lodged.

Background

https://euaa.europa.eu/news-events/new-eu-agency-asylum-starts-work-reinforced-mandate
https://eur-lex.europa.eu/legal-content/EN/TXT/?uri=CELEX:32021R2303
https://www.flickr.com/photos/european-asylum-support-office/albums/72177720306971173


The High-Level Roundtable entitled "Developments in judicial dialogue
through the case-law of the CJEU, the ECtHR and national courts in the
field of the Common European Asylum System", took place between 23-24
March at the European Court of Justice in Luxembourg. The event was co-
organised by the EUAA, the ECJ, the European Court of Human Rights (ECtHR) and
the International Association of Refugee Law Judges. The last roundtable took
place in 2018 and, prior to that, in 2015.

Any further information may be obtained from the European Union
Agency for Asylum’s Press Office at the following email addresses:

Press Office: press@euaa.europa.eu 

Andrew McKinlay, Press Officer: andrew.mckinlay@euaa.europa.eu 

Anis Cassar, Spokesperson: anis.cassar@euaa.europa.eu 
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